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WWeellccoommee  BBaacckk  
GREAT NEWS! Club Development Plans Released 

The City of Holdfast Bay has 

released the ‘Draft Master 

Plans’ for the redevelopment of 

the Kauri Parade Sporting 

Precinct. SHC is set to benefit 

from the new facility with brand 

new clubrooms and a state of 

the art, water based ‘hockey 

only’ pitch!! The Tennis Club will 

have 12 courts on the grassed 

area to the south of our site. 

The Sports Club will share the 

new 3 storey multi-purpose club 

rooms and bar facilities, which 

overlook both sporting areas. 

The redevelopment will cost in 

the order of $10.5 mil and may 

be staged over a 2-10 year 

period. 
 

On Wednesday the 20th of Feb. 

club members and public alike, 

had the opportunity to meet with 

Council officials to give 

feedback on the proposal. The 

response was full of positivity 

across the board. 
 

To help make this plan a reality, 

SHC will be making a 

substantial fundraising effort this 

year, to show the council and 

State Government we are 

serious about making this 

happen.  

 

Watch this space for fundraising 

events in the near future. If you 

have any fresh ideas, or want to 

help out, please contact our 

Social Committee member 

Penny Redmond at 

penny.redmond@growsa.com.au. 

Full size brochures will be 

available at the club. 
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‘SHC is set to benefit with brand new clubrooms 

and a state of the art water based pitch!’ 

mailto:penny.redmond@growsa.com.au


  

PPiiccccyy  
 

Welcome to the 2013 season.

Well this is my first Newsletter 

introduction as President (great 

to see the newsletter back) and 

it’s been a very busy pre-season 

for both the higher grade 

players, coaching staff and 

board. 

It’s a pretty exciting time at the 

club, especially with the re-

development plans moving 

along. If you haven’t seen them 

please have a look at 

http://www.shc.org.au/2013/02/1

3/draft-master-plan-for-new-

pitch-and-tennis-courts/  . This 

re-development will be the 

biggest change to the club since 

getting the first artificial pitch 

and will provide us with a 

fantastic playing and viewing 

venue that will be second to 

none in the State. 

Year of the Volunteer 

We are officially naming this 

year the “Year of the Volunteer”. 

We all lead busy lives and we all 

have plenty to do outside of 

hockey – BUT we are a 

volunteer run club and having 

equipment to play with, umpires, 

coaches, food in the canteen 

etc. doesn’t happen by accident. 

It takes helpers to do all of these 

things – so please make an 

extra effort this year to do some 

helping around the club – an 

hour here or there will not 

disrupt your life too much but 

will greatly improve our club. 

 

Canteen 

We are in the process of re-

vamping the canteen. We are 

getting a new COFFEE machine 

which will give us Café quality 

coffee. Other items we are 

getting include; 

 Soups 

 Salad Rolls/Wraps 

 Fruit Salads 

 More Toasted Sandwiches 

 Hotdogs 

Cathy Lewis has been doing lots 

of work on this and is looking for 

people who can provide soups 

and or help make the 

rolls/wraps on Saturday 

Mornings please contact Cathy 

if you can (0417 979 424 or 

Cathy.Lewis@sa.gov.au) 

We are also looking at 

integrating the BBQ’s into the 

canteen and making them a 

more regular occurrence during 

the year. 

New Database 

As most of you are now aware – 

there is now a new database 

being used by Hockey Australia 

starting this season. We seem 

to    have   it   up   and    running  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

reasonably well so far – thanks 

to Kerry Kitto and Sheryn Foord 

for attending the training and 

getting skilled up. If you are 

having any issues registering 

please contact Kerry 

(juniors@shc.org.au) or myself 

(president@shc.org.au). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to our sponsors for 

their continued support. 

President’s Foreforeword 
~ Jason Spouse        
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Coaching Staff 

As most of you would know we 

have a new look coaching team 

this year. We have now filled all 

of our senior coaching positions. 

EFTPOS 

We have an EFTPOS machine 

this season. The EFTPOS 

machine can be used to pay 

fees, buy uniforms or apparel 

and it is hoped it will make 

everyone’s life a bit easier. 

Unfortunately it can’t be used for 

Bar purchases, sorry… 

 

 

Seacliff will again launch the 

season in style for 2013 on the 

eve of Premier League Round 1 

Hear from PL coaches about the 

upcoming season prior to their 

first match vs. Woodville for the 

Men & North East for the 

Women. Guest speaker is yet to 

be announced 

Finger food will be supplied. It’s 

a great night for club spirit so be 

sure to join in the celebrations 

as we kick off the year with a 

bang! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Team Coach Team Coach 

PL Women’s Darren Neimke PL Men’s Mark Dell’Oro 

M2 Women’s Jonno Gardener M1 Men’s Kevin Adie 

M3 Women’s Peter Westley M2 Men’s Simon Lohmeyer 

M4 Women’s Anne Beard M4 Men’s Jimmy McRae 

Thanks to all our coaches for 

volunteering your time 

M5 Men’s Rick MacKereth 

Vet Men’s Tim Giles 

 

President’s Foreforeword cont. 
~ Jason Spouse 

Season Launch 
7 pm at the club, Friday 19th April 

Well that’s enough from me – thanks for reading if you got this far 

and I hope we can all have a great season in 2013  

– Carn Tigers!! 

 

Congratulations! 
To our 

U’21 Men’s  

State Representative Team Members 

Players:   Brad Kitto & Alistair Oliver 

Coach:   Darren Neimke 

Manager:  Penny Redmond 

What a fantastic contribution by Seacliff!! All will be 

heading to Brisbane to compete in the National 

Tournament this April! Good Luck Guys! (And Penny…) 

What time does Sean Connery arrive at Wimbledon?? 

~Tennish 

LAME JOKE ALERT 



Mt. Gambier’s New Pitch 

     

 

 

 

 

 

  

PPLL  MMeenn  &&  WWoommeenn  HHeellpp  MMtt..  GGaammbbiieerr  CCeelleebbrraattee  NNeeww  PPiittcchh    
Friendly Games, Coaching Clinics & Social Atmosphere.

The March long weekend 

wasn’t spent relaxing by the 

pool for some.  

The Premier League men 

from both Seacliff and Grange 

Royals Hockey Clubs, along 

with the Premier League 

women from Seacliff, travelled 

to Mt Gambier for the 

unveiling of their brilliant new 

blue turf and some friendly 

preseason games. 

The Seacliff teams arrived at 

the clubrooms late Friday 

night to a welcoming group 

from the host association who 

had kindly offered the venue 

for accommodation. The 

Players settled in for the night, 

ready for a tough weekend.  

Midday Saturday saw a huge 

hometown crowd turn out for 

the official pitch opening 

ceremony and ribbon cut.  

After the official business 

concluded, the games were 

on. The Seacliff, Grange and 

the Lower South East teams 

battled out in day one of the 

friendly mini tournament.  

Sunday arrived and Seacliff 

players fronted up to take a 

healthy number of Lower 

South East juniors through a 

coaching clinic for most of the 

morning. Both parties enjoying 

the session and sausage 

sizzle after and it was great to 

see boys and girls in such 

large numbers out early to 

learn some new skills. 

Sunday midday and the 

playing continued, again in 

front of a large number of 

hometown spectators. Games 

over the weekend continued 

through humid and hot 

conditions pushing both 

players and officials. “The 

Seacliff men’s team was 

reduced from a squad of 14 to 

a bare 11 which included Daz 

and Wombat by the end of the 

weekend. The result vs 

Grange on Saturday was even 

more meritorious considering 

we had a gruelling 2 hour 

training session in the 

morning” said Mark Dell’Oro 

Coach of the Seacliff Premier 

League Men  

Seacliff for one found it a 

tough and rewarding trip and 

plan to continue to build the 

relationship between the 

Lower South East and our 

club here in Adelaide. 

~Penny Redmond. 
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‘Seacliff players took a healthy number of LSE 

Juniors for a coaching clinic [Sunday morning]’ 



TTrraaiinniinngg  TTiimmeess  FFiinnaalliisseedd  

Tuesday 5-6pm: 

Under 15 Girls  

Steph Wighton/ Cheriyse 

Hope 

 Under 15 Boys 

Taylor Fry 
 

Tuesday 6-7pm: 

Under 18 Girls  

Thea Hudson 

Under 18 Boys  

Todd Kitto 
 

Thursday 4.30- 5.15: 

Under 9  

Nari Chandler/ Alex Wawryk 
 

Thursday 4.30- 5.30: 

Under 11  

Darren Neimke 
 

Thursday 5.30- 6.30: 

Under 13 Girls  

Celeste Foord/ Kelsey Benci 

Under 13 Boys  

Brad Kitto  
 

Training has started for all of 

our junior teams. Please 

check with your coach re: 

trainings during the school 

holidays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U’9s, U11’s & U13’s all play 

their games on Sunday 

mornings. Matches start 

Sunday May 5th  

U’15’s and U’18’s play their 

matches Friday nights. 

Matches start Friday May 3rd 

We don’t expect to have a 

program until after school 

holidays so please be patient . 

 

** We need another coach for 

our under 9s If you are able to 

help please contact  me 

ASAP** 

 

Any questions please contact 

me (the Junior Co-ordinator) 

on: 

0408 276 697 or email 

juniors@shc.org.au 

 

 

See you all at the hockey. 

 

Kerry Kitto. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Junior News 
 

Seacliff Hockey Club 

www.shc.org.au 

      Edition 1, Volume 1 

April 2013 

 

Glad the Newsletter’s 

back? 

Want to contribute better 

puns? 

Why not become a Roving 

Reporter?? 
 

We’re looking for players, 

parents, social members or 

club supporters to contribute 

to the newsletter. This could 

be a player profile, a game of 

the week (with some photos 

would be great) or a general 

gossip column. If you would 

like to get involved or have 

any ideas, contact Carly 

Lohmeyer at 

carly_lohmeyer@hotmail.com 

with any suggestions or story 

ideas.  

We want to hear from you! 

Fantastic News! 
Dan and Samantha Roach are doing their bit to grow 

the next generation of hockey superstars, recently 

welcoming little Charlotte Rose to the family! 

Congratulations Roachies! 

~Corduroy pillows are 

making headlines 

 

~What’s the definition of a 

will? 

(Come on, it’s a dead 

giveaway!) 

 

~If a clock is hungry does it 
go back four seconds? 

mailto:carly_lohmeyer@hotmail.com


Club Contacts 

President:  Jason Spouse  M: 0414 422 854  E: president@shc.org.au 

Secretary:   Sheryn Foord  M: 0419 032 217  E: secretary@shc.org.au 

Treasurer:   Jodie Lindsay  M: 0417-832-376 E: treasurer@shc.org.au 

Juniors:   Kerry Kitto,   M: 0408 276 697  E: juniors@shc.org.au 

Women’s VP:  Alex Wawryk  M: 0419 833 522  E: vp-women@shc.org.au 

Men’s VP:   Daniel Roach  M: 0401 976 449  E: vp-men@shc.org.au 

Social:  Penny Redmond  M:0401 087 773 E:penny.redmond@growsa.com.au 

Website  Aaron Vander Wyst:        aaron_vw@yahoo.com.au  
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Direct Debit 

Seacliff Hockey Club BSB: 085-333 Account No: 205009025 

 

Credit card surcharge 

Any payment by credit card will attract a credit card surcharge of 3.0%. 

 

SHC

Hockey SA 

Fee

Total 

Before 1 

June 2013 

1-30 June 

2013

After June 

2013

Seniors

Full 391 49 440 490 540

U21 331 49 380 430 480

Concessional 311 49 360 410 460

Transitional 311 49 360 410 460

Playing Life member 211 49 260 310 360

Veterans 301 49 350 400 450

Social (non-playing) 60 60 60 60

Second team fees
Full, U21, Concessional, Transitional, Playing life 

member 215 215 265 315

Veteran 175 175 195 220

Juniors

U18 246 19 265 290 315

U15 176 19 195 220 245

U13 166 19 185 210 235

U11 131 19 150 175 200

U9 92.5 12.5 105 130 155

Second team fees 0

U18 140 140 165 190

U15 70 70 95 120

U13 70 70 95 120

U11 70 70 95 120



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Do you want to improve your 

hockey skills? 

Holiday Hockey Clinic  

 
 

Second week! 

Wednesday 24th of April, 

 9am- 10:30am 

Thursday 25th
 of April, 

9am-10:30am 
Coaches 

Todd Kitto - Seacliff Premier League Men Player 

-Hotshots squad member past 6 years 

Celeste Foord - Seacliff Premier League Women Player 

-Representing SA from the age of 12 

Elite coaching will be offered aiming to develop essential hockey skills such 

as Passing, receiving, defending and eliminating. New skills will be 

established, while basics will be of high focus as techniques will be 

improved. All skills will be introduced in game context and develop in to 

game like situations.  

Everyone is more than welcome! We will be catering for all ages and 

abilities. Come to one day or all four at only $10 per session. Please text 

name, age and days attending to Celeste on- 0408 101 503 to confirm. 

Looking forward to another exciting holiday hockey clinic! 

 

First week! 

Wednesday 17th of April, 

 9am-10:30am 

Thursday 18th of April, 

 9am-10:30am 

 


